
 
 

Mussey Township 
Regular Meeting 

April 10, 2024 
 

 

Supervisor Downey called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. Bruce Downey (Supervisor), Sheila McDonald (Clerk), Monica 
Standel (Trustee) and, Brad Humphrey (Trustee) were present.  Deborah Lewis (Treasurer) was absent.  Seven (7) guests 
were present. 
 
Pledge of Allegiance 
 
A motion was made by Standel and supported by Humphrey to approve the regular March 13th meeting minutes and Special 
Meeting March 28th.  Unanimous vote.  Motion carried. 
 
Doug Orkorowski was present with Kerry Beauvais.  Doug will be retiring as Assessor in July and wanted to recommend Kerry 
Beauvais as his replacement. 
 
Robert Cantrell was present to discuss his plans for chickens on his 2 acre property.  He was told that he does have too many 
chickens for his acreage but he does have some solutions that can be pursued to rectify the situation. 
 
Jamie Green was present to speak about current event State issues. 
 
James Schiltz was present to ask about ditching in the area of 15959 Bryce Road 
 
Zoning Enforcer’s Report – Report submitted.  A motion was made by Standel and supported by Humphrey to have the 
zoning enforcer check into a possible blight violation at 4549 Capac Road. Unanimous vote.  Motion carried. 
 
New Business – A motion was made by Standel and supported by Humphrey to approve Kye’s Extreme Lawn care for 
$65/mow.  Unanimous vote.  Motion carried. 
 
Building Department: Report submitted.   
 

Capac Youth Sports Committee:  NA 
 

Cemetery Board: A motion was made Standel and supported by Downey to approve fence repair for $300. Unanimous vote.  
Motion carried.  The township received one bid for $2500 to repair the cemetery sign. 
 
Clerk’s Report:  A motion was made by Standel and supported by Lewis to approve the April bills (General Fund 97513-
97547, Fire Fund 9571-9584, Bond Fund 2746-2747.  Unanimous vote.  Motion carried.    
 
Fire Department Report: Monthly report submitted.  A motion was made by Downey and supported by Standel to approve up 
to $165,000 for a 2010 Fire Rescue Freightliner.  Unanimous vote.  Motion carried.  A motion was made by McDonald and 
supported by Downey to approve the 1.0 mill Fire Service Millage Language.  This is a proposal for a new 1.0 mill millage for 
four years replacing the .5 mill millage rate.  Unanimous vote.  Motion carried.     
 
Planning Commission Report:  Minutes submitted. 
 
Treasurers Report:  A motion was made by Standel and supported by Humphrey to approve the Treasurer’s report as 
presented. Unanimous vote.  Motion carried.   
 
A motion was made by McDonald and supported by Humphrey to adjourn the meeting at 8:29 p.m.   Unanimous vote.  Motion 
carried. 
 
Submitted by  
Sheila McDonald, Clerk 


